
WITN4912070_0001 



to counsel to set the context and again we would be looking to you to provide this 

if you feel that Panel counsel are not sufficiently independent, the only other 
suggestion we are able to come up with at this stage is to instruct a High Street firm 
of solicitors - this would be more expensive as Panel counsel do have agreed and very 
reasonable rates for our work.The Department will be billed for the fees for this 
work. 

As I am on leave after today until 5 June, I would be looking Lo receive your 
instructions on this matter on my return so that we can identify suitable counsel and 
get the papers to them during that week if possible.In the meantime I am able to 
confirm that the documents are being held under lock and key. 

Finally, I do recognise that these documents are part of a much bigger picture and 
task that needs to be carried out and you are looking for suggestions as to how this 
might be done. I note from the background briefing for Lord Warner that a DH( EX?) 
official, Peter Burgin, was commissioned for 3 won hs to re-view paperwork.l don't know 
if it might be possible for him to continue this task moneraily, however as I do think 
that what is needed is to identify a dedicated policy resource to go through all the 
documents systmati:-o.11y and comprehenuively. Having coun::1 involved in the matter at 
this stage may rca > benefits if there are legal issues to consider arising from the 
other documents later on, 

I hope that this is helpful. If there are any matters that you need to discuss during 
my absence, Mark is fully aware of the issues. 

Regards 

Anne Mihailovic 
Sol Lit 
020 _--_•GRO_C 
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This document is strictly confidential and is intended only for use by the addressee. 

if you are not the intended recipient, any disclosure, copying, distribution or other 

action taken in reliance of the information contained in this e-mail is strictly 
prohibited. 

Any views expressed by the sender of this message are not necessarily those of the 
Department 

for Work and Pensions. 

If you have received this transmission in error, please use the reply function to tell 
us 

and then permanently delete what you have received. 

Please note: Incoming and outgoing e-mail messages are routinely monitored for 
compliance 

with our policy on the use of electronic communications. 
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